Management of Farm Animal Genetic Resources in Ireland – 2002/2003

The management of animal genetic resources for food and agriculture in Ireland is co-ordinated by the Department of Agriculture and Food with the assistance of a National Advisory Committee. Animal identification, registration, characterisation and genetic evaluation are carried out by industry based organisations which are officially approved under national legislation.  A modest budget is available to grant aid research and development activities for genetic resource conservation. 

In-situ conservation of endangered local breeds (Kerry cattle, Irish Maol cattle, Dexter cattle, Galway sheep, Connemara Pony and Irish Draught horses) are aided under EU Commission Regulation (EC) No 445/2002.  In addition, the Kerry cattle breed is aided under a national scheme.

1. Activities undertaken in the past year:

· The National Consultative Committee established to aid in the preparation of Ireland’s Country Report for the FAO’s Report on the State of the World’s Animal Genetic Resources completed the draft report and submitted it to Government, who in turn accepted the Report and officially submitted same to the FAO.

· One meeting of the National Advisory Committee for the management and conservation of genetic resources for food and agriculture took place.  

· A project aimed at ensuring the conservation of the Kerry cattle breed continued. This project selects Kerry bulls for ex-situ conservation on the basis of mean kinship. The use of these bulls will minimise the loss of genetic diversity in the Kerry breed.  In addition, a project on embryo cryo-preservation was initiated for the Kerry breed  

· A project on the genetic characterisation of the Connemara Pony population continued.

2. Primary activities planned for the coming year:

· Continue the collection and cryo-preservation of semen and embryos from Kerry cattle.  Continue integrating data relating to Kerry cattle into the recently developed national cattle breeding database.  Carry out census type survey of all owners of Kerry cattle and ensure that all owners are fully informed about the Kerry Conservation Program.

· Cryo-preservation of semen from Galway sheep.  In addition, carry out some preliminary molecular genetic characterisation work on Galway sheep.

· Completion of the genetic characterisation of the Connemara pony breed project.

· Molecular genetic characterisation of the Irish Draught Horse.

· Establishment of a National Database for the management of AnGR.

